
Great [Wood] News 
Spring Term 6 

Diary Dates  

Wednesday 9th April    - Year 1/2 Gymnastics Competition - Separate letter to those involved 

Wednesday 9th April    - PTFA Easter Disco, 6-7.30pm **Please Note Date Change** 

Friday 11th April    - School Closes For Easter Holidays 

Monday 28th April   - School Re-Opens 

     - Year 2/3 Swimming Starts 

Tuesday 29th April   - St Johns Ambulance First Aid Training Day 

Wednesday 30th April    - PTFA Meeting, 6.30pm 

Monday 5th May   - Bank Holiday - School Closed 

Wednesday 7th May   - Year 3/4 Rugby Tournament - Separate letter to those involved 

Thursday 8th May   - VE Day Celebrations 

Monday 12th May    - SATS Week 

     - SATS Breakfast week for Year 6 

Friday 16th May    - Year 5/6 Tag Rugby Tournament - Separate letter to those involved 

Tuesday 20th May   - Year 5 Bikeability 

     - Year 6 Residential Meeting, 3.45pm 

Wednesday 21st May   - Year 5 Bikeability 

Thursday 22nd May   - Reception, Y1, 2 & 3 Visit to Peak Wildlife Park 

Friday 23rd May    - School Closes For Half Term 

Monday 2nd June    - School Re-Opens 

Wednesday 4th June   - Year 5/6 Young Driver Experience Day 

Friday 6th June     - Sports Day (Weather Permitting)! 

Monday 9th June    - New Reception Visit 1, All Children - 9.00am - 11.00am 

Tuesday 10th June   - Y5/6 Cricket Tournament - Separate letter to those involved 

Wednesday 11th June   - Reserve Sports Day 

Thursday 12th June    - Y6 Sports Morning@ TCA 

Monday 16th June   - Year 6 Residential Visit  

     - Painsley Induction Morning 

     - New Reception Visit 2, All Children - 9.00am - 11.00am 

Monday 23rd June   - The Cheadle Academy Induction 

     - Move Up Day 

     - New Reception Visit 3, All Children - 9.00am - Lunch 

Tuesday 24th June    - Academy Photo’s - Class Groups, Leavers & Teams 

Thursday 26th June   - Year 5/6 Rounders Tournament - Separate letter to those involved 

Friday 27th June    - Year 5/6 Rugby Tournament - Separate letter to those involved 

Continued... 

School Contact Details  

Telephone: 01538 702355 option 4   Arbor: School Messaging 

Email: office@greatwood.staffs.sch.uk   Website: www.tmpf.staffs.sch.uk 
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Diary Dates Continued... 

Monday 30th June   - Blythe Bridge Induction 

     - Blythe Bridge New Intake Parents Evening 

Tuesday 1st July    - Blythe Bridge Induction 

     - CADSSA Athletics Tournament, Northwood 

     - The Cheadle Academy Sports Awards Evening 

Wednesday 2nd July    - Windsor Park Induction  

Thursday 3rd July   - Windsor Park Induction 

Monday 7th July    - Painsley Induction 

Tuesday 8th July    - Painsley Induction 

Wednesday 9th July    - Painsley Induction 

Wednesday 9th July   - KS2 Show Performance, 6.00pm - More information to follow 

Thursday 10th July   - KS2 Show Performance, 6.00pm - More information to follow 

Tuesday 15th July    - Drop In Parents Evening 

Wednesday 16th July    - Year 6 Leavers Outing 

Thursday 17th July    - Leavers Service, 2pm, All Welcome 

     - PTFA Leavers Disco, 6.30pm-8pm 

Friday 18th July     - School Closes For Summer Holiday 

     - Camp Out  

Saturday 19th July   - Camp Out 

Tuesday 2nd September   - School Re-Opens To Pupils  

Swimming 

Our Year 4 class swimming has now finished.   

After Easter, all our Year 2 & 3 children will start 

swimming on Monday 28th April 2025.   

The children will leave for their lesson on Monday 

afternoons, so pupils will need to have their swimming 

kit with them.   

Please note girls will need to wear a one 

piece costume and boys are not allowed to 

wear baggy shorts. 

PE Days 

After Easter there are some slight changes to 

some PE days. Please can all children wear 

their PE kit on PE days, as follows:   

Year R/1 Wednesday & Thursday 

Year 2/3 Monday, Wednesday & Thursday 

Year 4 Monday & Wednesday 

Year 5/6 Monday & Wednesday 

Belongings 

Please ensure that your children take all 

their belongings home, from the 

cloakrooms and classrooms, at the end of 

term, thank you. 



 

 

PTFA Easter Disco 

This Year we will once again be holding our PTFA Easter disco. This will be on Wednesday 9th April, from 6.00pm until 

7.30pm. The entrance fee will be £2 and each child will receive a goody bag and a raffle ticket for our draw, at the 

end of the disco.  

 

All our Great Wood children are welcome, but reception children must be accompanied by an 

adult for the disco. So get out your dancing shoes and join us for a boogie! 

Easter Egg Hunt 

This year we will also be having an Easter Egg Hunt during the last week of the Spring term, where the 

children will be put into teams and set out to solve the mystery clues, which will be hidden around school 

and the school grounds (weather permitting)! There will be prizes for the winning team and I dare say 

there might be chocolate involved during the proceedings! 

 

 

This year we are inviting Great Wood children to take part in our Easter Competition. 
 

Reception, Year 1 & 2 

KS1 challenge is to complete one of Mrs Rees’ pre printed Easter Cards.   

Get out your paints, felt tips, crayons, collage materials or anything else you think could enhance your design. 

 

Years 3, 4, 5 and 6 

For KS2 we would like you to design your own Easter card.   

We are looking for vibrant colour, interesting designs, exciting materials and creativity.  If you would like some 

card, please collect some from Mrs Rees. 

 

For the best designs and winners there will be special prizes, which may involve chocolate! 

All entries should be sent to school by Wednesday 9th April. 

So put on your creative heads and get designing! 

Easter Holidays  

We break up for the Easter holidays on Friday 11th April and we wish everyone a 

happy holiday! 

School opens again on Monday 28th April, when we look forward to the start of 

our exciting and busy Summer Term. 

Ice Cream Fridays! 
 

Starting Friday 2nd May we will be reinstating out PTFA ice cream (and lollies) Fridays. This is where our PTFA set up a stall 

outside school and sell ice creams for 50p each, to our children and families. 
 

The stall is manned by volunteers and we would be grateful is any of our parents could spare 1/2 an hour 

on a Friday to sell the ice creams. The stall is run on a rota, so nobody is expected to volunteer every week. 
 

Please contact the school office, Mrs Buckley, or Mrs Whiteley if you are able to help us treat our children. 
 

Everyone bring your 50p’s on Fridays to join in the summer treats! 

Year 6 Standon Bowers Residential - Please can I remind you that all money for the Standon Bowers 

Residential trip is due by Friday 11th April, thank you.  



 

 

Please be reminded to keep up to 

date with your child's account 

balances on Arbor.  

We would appreciate any outstanding 

payments being made as soon as 

possible.  

Please remember to top up the correct 

account as money can not be moved.  



Attendance 

Coming to school every day and on time, means that we can learn lots of new and exciting things! 
 

School attendance and lateness is closely monitored to ensure that children have the best opportunity to learn. 
 

Attendance to week ending 4th April 2025: 

Reception/Year 1 - 96.77% 

Years 2 & 3 - 96.48% 

Year 4  - 97.19% 

Years 5 & 6 - 95.39% 

School attendance for the week: 94.47% 

 

Each week, Woody our attendance bear, gets to spend the week with the class who has had the best attendance. I 

wonder where Woody will be next week! 
 

Individual child attendance can be found on their Arbor profile. 
 

Please may we remind you that our school day begins at 8.45am when the doors open to children. They remain open 

until 9.00am. Children should arrive at school between these times, to ensure that they are marked present and do not 

incur ‘late’ marks.  Lateness is recorded on children’s attendance and it is important that they are on time. 




